

March 1, 2017

The President
The White House
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.
Washington, DC 20500

Dear Mr. President;

Yesterday marked your first address to the Congress and the end of the forty-first celebration of Black History Month. We were delighted to see your recognition of the Black American community and the work that remains in order to ensure civil rights for all. One area that can and should be addressed as we enter Women's History Month and one that would garner immediate results for the Black-American and Latino communities is the targeting of these communities that Planned Parenthood has long promoted and carried out. We are writing to request they be defunded – immediately and some of those resources allocated to help those most harmed by Planned Parenthood's genocidal campaign.

Abortion has been "legal" for forty-four years and Planned Parenthood has been at the forefront of the fight to keep it "legal". Their work violates the very principals of Civil Rights and is steeped in the eugenic population control dogma of their founder, Margaret Sanger. In 1939, Sanger conspired with Clarence Gamble (heir of the Proctor and Gamble soap company) to launch the Negro Project "to bring about a major birth-rate reduction among American Negroes".

It was not until The Supreme Court created the fictitious "penumbra of privacy" that allows women to terminate a pregnancy that Planned Parenthood was able to meet that mission. By 2006, Planned Parenthood grew its abortion business from a low 129,170 in 1990 to 289,750. In 2014 (the latest year their numbers have been published), they performed 323,999 abortions, almost a third of all the abortions provided that year.

At the same time, they craftily located their surgical facilities within a two-mile walking radius of a Black and/or Latino neighborhood. Protecting Black Life, an outreach of Life Issues Institute, documented in its 2012 research that Planned Parenthood targets women of color for abortion by placing 79 percent of its surgical abortion facilities within walking distance of minority neighborhoods. Recent research

http://blackprolifecoalition.life

completed by Protecting Black Life shows that the abortion giant has accelerated this targeting of minorities by the placement of its 25 new abortion mega-centers that are 10,000 square feet or larger. In evaluating the populations within walking distance (2-mile radius) of each of these 25 abortion megacenters they found that an alarming 88 percent (22 of 25) target women of color. Disturbingly, 80 percent target Black communities, 56 percent target Hispanic/Latino neighborhoods and 80 percent target one or more colleges. In total, 96 percent (24 of 25) of the mega-centers target women of color, college women, or both.<sup>3</sup>

No other entity in this great United States of America can target a people based on the color of their skin. Yet, Planned Parenthood does so every day under the guise of providing healthcare to women of color. The healthcare they provide has killed young vibrant Black women like Cree Erwin of Battle Creek Michigan whose uterus was perforated and who died in her mother's bed on July 4, 2016. Planned Parenthood's healthcare left Tonya Reaves of Chicago, IL bleeding for more than five hours after botching the abortion (leaving parts of the baby inside her) and perforating her uterus.

No other "healthcare" provider can see young thirteen and fourteen-year-old girls sexually violated and fail to report the violation choosing instead to send them home with their abusers. Mr. President this happened in the Mobile, AL Planned Parenthood. A fourteen year old who already had two children, had two abortions within a four month period and was sent home with the adult who brought her in - an escort who could have been her abuser. No one reported the pregnancy to the authorities nor did they report the violations this young girl experienced. In Denver, Colorado, Planned Parenthood performed an abortion on a thirteen year old and then sent her home with her stepfather who had raped and impregnated her. Adding insult to her already violated soul, they gave her a birth control shot of depoprovera that is particularly harmful birth control because it increases the risk of HIV.

No other medical facility can have thirty-nine classes of violations involving 210 incidents – 53% (111) of which were related to failure to provide a safe and sanitary environment and remain open to provide "healthcare" to its patients. Yet, this is the state of Planned Parenthood in St. Louis, MO and this was not an isolated incident. Planned Parenthood in Mobile, Alabama was cited in 16 pages of violations for not practicing good handwashing techniques in between abortions and other procedures and their failure to properly clean and sterilize instruments among other safety violations.

Mr. President, Planned Parenthood has received more than a half BILLION Medicaid and Title X dollars for years. The trail of devastation they have left across the nation is immeasurable as thousands of women have been injured, rendered infertile and yes, even killed due to substandard care provided in Planned Parenthoods that dot urban neighborhoods. We are writing to request Planned Parenthood be defunded - immediately. We request that a part of the money they have received be reallocated into a fund to help those most harmed by their substandard "healthcare".

Women rendered infertile could apply to the fund for resources to adopt. Women suffering psychological and physical impairment because of their abortion could apply to the fund for treatment assistance. Children whose mothers were killed in an abortion center could apply for education assistance to attend schools of their choice at every level.

In your address before the Congress you said "From now on, America will be empowered by our aspirations, not burdened by our fears — inspired by the future, not bound by the failures of the past — and guided by our vision, not blinded by our doubts." We respectfully request you issue the Presidents'

protection to every Black and Latino woman in America- assuring us that no organization in this nation can embrace the failed practices of those that promoted discrimination and survive off taxpayer dollars.

Your Presidential protection would bring an immediate halt to the practice of genocide Planned Parenthood has long paraded before us. Your protection would alert both America and the world that this nation will not tolerate genocide on a people because of the skin color given us by our Holy and Righteous Father.

Sincerely,

Catherine Davis
President
The Restoration Project

Stephen Broden Senior Pastor Fair Park Bible Fellowship Church

Walter B. Hoye, II
President
Issues4Life Foundation

Dean Nelson President Douglass Leadership Foundation

- 1. <a href="https://www.pop.org/content/betting-lives-clarence-gamble-and-pathfinder-international">https://www.pop.org/content/betting-lives-clarence-gamble-and-pathfinder-international</a>, accessed February 27, 2017
- 2. http://www.protectingblacklife.org/pp\_targets/index.html, accessed February 28, 2017
- 3. http://www.lifeissues.org/2017/02/investigation-planned-parenthood-speeds-targeting-minorities/ accessed February 28, 2017